
 

 

City of New Munich 

City Council Minutes 

 

July 2nd, 2018 

 
The City Council of the City of New Munich met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., in the 

City Hall. Jim Poepping, Shawn Duevel, Bryan Kasten, Pat Nathe and Ron Doll were 

present. 

 

On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Pat Nathe and carried the minutes from June 4th, 

2018 were approved.  

  

The Fire Department had 3 medical calls last month.  Josh Blonigan resigned from the 

Fire Dept, that leaves the department down to 16 members.  Fire Chief was going to try 

and ask others to join the dept. The portable weather station grant was approved so we 

will need to find a location for the device. Al asked for approval on the mutual aid 

agreement, on a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Ron Doll. Al also asked for 

approval on a gun raffle gambling permit for the fire dept, on a motion Shawn Duevel, 

seconded by Pat Nathe.  They will be doing the gun raffle instead of the meal. Al 

presented one bill for some supplies at Walmart.  

 

Waste /Water Operator, Tom Valerius was present to inform the Council that the new 

pump will be getting install for the ponds this week.  

 

Ann Piotrowski, Jaycee member was present to request approval for an On-Sale Liquor 

License for a kickball tournament on Saturday August 25th. On a motion by Ron Doll 

seconded by Pat Nathe and carried the Liquor License was approved. 

 

Donations were presented for the following; New Munich Jaycees/Lion $2,445.00, New 

Munich Jaycees $2,750.00, New Munich Jaycees $2,000.00 

 

On a motion by Bryan Kasten, seconded by Pat Nathe and carried the following building 

permits were approved, Ruth Wiechmann & Paul Kremers. 

 

On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the 2am Liquor 

License was approved for Shady’s Bar & Grill and New Munich Hofbrau. 

 

We requested a quote from Bertram Asphalt for $12,300 to repair and do patching/crack 

sealing on 8 locations in town.  On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Bryan 

Kasten. Jim will talk to company to see when they can start. 

 

We also requested a quote from Arnolds in St. Martin for a zero turn lawn mower, trade 

in value is $9,500 for current mower, with the trade in mower would cost the City 

$22,900.  On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Bryan Kasten.  

 



 

 

Concerns were brought up with shooting in town, a council member will talk to the 

resident that the concern was regarding.  

 

We have a couple residents that are past due and the council agreed to place on their 

taxes in the future.  

 

On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the following bills 

were approved. 

 

Rahn’s Oil & Propane 

Stearns DHIA Labs 

Al Fiedler 

Stacy Funk 

Tom Valerius 

Gerald Reverman 

Jim Rieland 

Ann Piotrowski 

Xcel Energy 

Danny’s Disposal/Waste Management 

 

 

On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Bryan Kasten and carried the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:32pm. 

 

 

 

City Clerk  

Stacy Funk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


